


 

We would like to thank-you for your continued  

support to SVBC.  For your convenience, the Offering Box  

is located in the Foyer by the Office Door. 
  

For other giving options go to: www.svbc.ab.ca and click “Give” 
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Offering and Communion Plate Passing Update - December 2022 

 

Dear SVBC family:   
 

As we approach the end of 2022, we want to thank you for your patience. You have 
worked with us through the many twists and turns of this past ministry year. It’s hard to 
believe that it was only in March that the mask mandates and other restrictions were finally 
lifted.  Since then, we have been on a journey of restarting and reengaging ministry.   

We have seen many fully engage in our steps forward.  We see you shaking hands, sitting a 
little more closely together, greeting and hugging and eating together.  We are so glad that 
we have been able to reconnect in these ordinary ways that we took for granted before the 
pandemic.   

We also recognize that some need to exercise greater caution regarding contact with  
others.  We welcome you to wear masks or keep your distance as needed.  We hope you 
can join us in person when you can and online when you can’t.    

Resumption of Offering and Communion Plates – January 8, 2023   

The Elders have been prayerfully considering the resumption of a couple of common  
practices that we suspended in March 2020: Passing the Offering and Communion 
Plates.  We believe that both practices are meaningful parts of our corporate worship  
services.  

The Offering enables us to reflect on God’s offering to us of His Son.  It also gives us  
opportunity to participate in His ongoing ministry in our community and in the world.   We 
see it as part of worship in offering up our whole selves to the Lord.    

The passing of Communion Plates also gives us time to reflect on our walk with God and 
Jesus’ sacrifice with us.  We join as the Body of Christ to examine, remember, and proclaim 
Christ’s death.    

So the Elders have decided to resume the passing of the Offering Plate and the  
Communion Plates to facilitate these opportunities.   

Options 

Yet we respect the need some have to continue with greater caution.  So our Ushers and 
Servers will aim to be sensitive to your needs. If you do not wish to pass the plate, you can 
indicate that with a shake of your head or quick wave.  The servers will try to pass it beyond 
you.  If you’re in the congregation and notice your neighbor does not want to touch the 
plate, please help the servers by reaching out to close any gaps.   

If you do not want to participate in Communion using the plates, we will continue to have 
the packets in the Foyer for you to pick up before the service.  You can also  
continue to give online, or in the Offering Box in the Foyer if you do not want to give 
through the Offering Plate.   

We will start this on January 8th.  As with everything else that we have tried these last 3 
years, we will refine and adjust as we go.    

If you have any comments or questions about this, please contact one of the Elders or con-
nect with Curtis, the Elder Chair at elderchair@svbc.ab.ca.    

Thank you all and God bless.   
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